HERRIN HIGH SCHOOL SWIM CLUB

We are VERY pleased to announce that starting in 2014/15 HERRIN HIGH SCHOOL will now be offering a Herrin High School Swim Club! We will have more information available at Herrin’s 2014/2015 school registrations!!

Are you interested in High School Swimming but your high school does not have a swim team? You will be happy to hear that all your hard work you have put into swimming over the years, CAN be used in high school! 
We are trying to raise awareness of high school swimming. Just because your school doesn’t have a pool, doesn’t mean you can’t have a team! Compete in summer league to start off and STICK WITH IT! Herrin offers a great summer league swim team at www.herrintigersharks.swim-team.us. As you reach high school age, or anytime before, join a USA Swimming sanctioned club and follow the steps below to compete at the high school level!

There are a few simple steps to follow…

· Become a member of a USA Swimming sanctioned club

· In our area, we have Saluki Swim Club in Carbondale (www.swimsaluki.com) and Rend Lake Aquatics in Ina (http://rlayotters.swim-team.us/). Please visit www.usaswimming.org for other club locations or more information about USA Swimming.
· You wouldn’t necessarily have to swim year round, although it would definitely help your times. You could simply sign up for the session during high school swimming. (Girls high school swimming sectionals are held in the fall session, boys sectionals are held in the winter session.)Ask the club coach about what they offer for “high school swimming” programs.
· Become a USA Swimming registered swimmer
· The fee to join USA Swimming is $57 per year. You must belong to a sanctioned swim club (like those mentioned above) to join. Your club coach will handle getting you registered with USA Swimming.

· Swim in a USA Swimming sanctioned swim meet to get an “official time”.
· There are many opportunities to achieve times from a sanctioned meet. Once you have joined a club, many opportunities will be presented, with several meets as close as Carbondale. You must swim at least one meet to have recent USA swimming times for entry into High School Sectionals.
· Tell the athletic director of your high school that you want to swim and find out who the “coach” is.
· Herrin and Carterville Athletic Directors are already very familiar with the process.
· The “coach” is generally a parent who has undergone IHSA procedures and testing to become a certified “coach” and will keep you posted on all information about the upcoming state sectionals and finals and report directly to the Athletic Director.
· Currently Herrin High School’s Boys Swim “Coach” is Bill Rosado. He may be reached by emailing him at rosado6@rocketmail.com or by calling or texting 618-534-5460.

· Go to the state sectional swim meet and hopefully advance to the state finals!
We would be happy to answer any questions you might have about High School swimming.

For more information, please contact:

Vonda Rosado (Herrin Tigershark Summer League Swim Team President) – (618) 201-4743

Or by email at:  rosado6@rocketmail.com

